

## Minutes of the Cumbernauld Village Community Council

Held on Thursday 11<sup>th</sup> June in the Wynd Hall at 7.30p.m.

### Presentas sederunt

Apologies for absence were received from Mrs Shaw, Mrs Murphy, Mrs Hunter, Mrs Churches, Mrs Brady and Mr Johnston

As there were no police present, the meeting went straight to the agenda

Minutes were in members' hands and were approved by Mrs Archibald, seconded by Mrs Connelly

Local plan. Following the meeting last month, Mrs Snedden reported that she had written to the planning department offering our support for the designation set out for the Langriggs and Cumbernauld House.

Upgrading of the A 80. Mrs Snedden reported that she had received a letter from Rosemary McKenna supporting our issues regarding the motorway and informing us that she had also written to the company. It is hoped that Bridie O'casey, the liaison officer will meet with representatives of the C.C. On the 17<sup>th</sup> June after the public meeting to discuss our concerns eg night working, landscaping, sound barrier etc. If enough pressure is brought to bear, it may be possible to get the sound barrier built sooner to give residents some respite at night.

Jubilee Park Mrs Snedden reported that she had written to several departments of the council voicing our concerns about the health and safety issues relating to the flooding in the park

Website Mrs Morgan Klein updated the meeting regarding the establishment of a Village website. She had met and discussed our plans with the developer and he estimated that the cost of setting it up would be between £700 and £1300. She assured members that she would get a fixed price before he started and was given approval to go ahead up to the cost of £1500. She hoped it would be up and running by the end of September. Eventually, she hopes a group of young people will maintain it but at the moment, the host company will charge £5 per month. We may also get some funding from local businesses eg Biogas

CVS had also been very helpful and gave lots of advice regarding content, copyright, funding issues. They are also willing to offer I.T. Training. Mrs Morgan Klein asked anyone with ideas for content to contact her on 729086

Treasurer's Report As Mr Wilson was not in attendance, there was no treasurer's report

C.V.A.C. Mrs Morgan Klein reported that Mr Cartwright hoped to have the feasibility study of the old school completed by the end of the year. Before that however, he wants a consultation exercise undertaken to audit the views of the Villagers about what they want to happen in the building. Mrs Morgan Klein hopes to distribute questionnaires to every house by the end of August Several members volunteered to help with delivery

Jubilee Park Mrs Flynn is having a meeting with Community Play Officer next week

Langriggs We haven't heard anything from Mr Thomson following the consultation exercise. Mr Allen is going to chase him up

A.O.C.B Mr Archibald reported that there were two broken windows in the hall which had been boarded up for some time. He felt that they should be repaired a.s.a.p as it did not create a good impression of the Village. He also felt that the old, unsightly refuse bin sited at the front door should be replaced. Secretary to write to council. Mr Allen reported that the hall is due some money from the CARS bid so the whole property may get a face lift

There being no further business, the chairman reminded everyone that the next meeting would take place on the 10<sup>th</sup> September.

The meeting then close at 8.30p.m.